
MAISEMORE PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Debbie Hill, 14 Marefield Close, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3TU
Tel: 07971 874239, Email maisemoreparishcouncil@gmail.com
Minutes of the Meeting of Maisemore Parish Council held on Monday 9th November 2015 in Maisemore Village Hall, Committee Room
PRESENT Councillors Alan Thompson (Chairman), Debbie Burgess, Carole Banks, Mel Cole and Andrew Cooley
IN ATTENDANCE Debbie Hill (Clerk), Councillor Awford and eight members of the public plus Cllr Thompson for the public session.
Before the start of the meeting, the following items were raised in the public session;
· Concerns about environmental damage at the Duckpool, Maisemore.  Specifically regarding the swans nesting place and the habitat of bats, otters and newts

· Gulley maintenance and road sweeping, impact on flooding problems, smell from sewerage and possible public health liability.  Contact Severn Trent regarding problem
· Meeting with Richard Waters regarding water drainage problems on Church Road acknowledged
· Concern raised again about overgrowing hedges on Church Rise, specifically number 7 and 8 Church Rise.  PC to write to these properties if this problem persists

· Planning applications – protocol for dealing with routine applications for consideration received between meetings.  Clerk to ensure these are minuted accordingly
· Planning notices on agenda

· Overgrown shrub close to Village Hall

Cllr Thomson joined the Members for the remainder of the meeting.

1) Apologies
Apologies were received from Ann Vaughan, Village Agent.
2) Declaration of Interests
Cllr Thomson by way of being a neighbour to the Duckpool.
3) To confirm and sign Minutes of the meeting held on 14th September 2015
The minutes were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

4) Outstanding actions from the Minutes

The Clerk reported that a cheque had been received as repayment for the over payment made to the previous Clerk.  The Clerk confirmed that a parish council is a burial authority and as such a parish council may provide, or contribute towards the provision of, a cemetery or crematorium.  Source: The Parish Councillor’s Guide – Paul Clayden Twentieth Edition.  
5) Reports from Invited Speakers
Councillor Awford provided a report after agenda item 10 at the meeting.  Siding back work planned for 9th November should commence on 11th November.  The work will cover the section of the A417 from the bridge to Over and may involve some form of traffic control.  Duckpond issues have been raised with David Taylor, Enforcement, Tewkesbury Borough Council but it is likely that environmental organisations will also need to be involved.  Cllr Awford advised that there have been some recent reports of bogus calls from Gloucestershire County Council and also the NHS.  Fastershire issue has been raised with the Director of Environment.  The subject of Devolution was discussed at a seminar last week – the area of concern for Cllr Awford is around 
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governance.  Cllr Awford recently attended a Severn Estuary meeting where defence 
improvements in preparation for further development were discussed. A new representative for Western Severnside has been appointed – S King, Minsterworth.  In spite of the Joint Core Strategy a Developer has submitted an outline planning application for 725 houses at Twigworth.  The reference for this application is 15/01149/OUT.  No update available as yet on Maisemore Apiaries.  Cllr Awford expressed concern regarding the process around the Rectory Farm planning application.  Recent Fly Tipping has still not been cleared despite this being reported.  Cllr Awford will raise again and request that the fence be re-instated.

One member of the public left at this juncture.

6) Planning
a)
MPC representations - none
b) Acknowledge TBC decisions since last meeting
· 15/00131/OUT Land Rear of Rectory Farm – PERMIT following site visit.
c) Enforcement issues: awaiting action/decision from TBC or to inform TBC
· Alleged unauthorised residential occupation of a mobile home at Home Farm.    No further update received.
· Maisemore Apiaries site – no further update received.
7) Highways, Rights of Way and Flooding

· Purchase of Vehicle Activated Speed (VAS) Sign - Cllr Cooley had prepared a paper outlining the various options available for the VAS sign. It was unanimously agreed to purchase the SWARCO model.  Cllr Cooley will contact Richard Waters to advise.

· Traffic Problems, Church Lane – Richard Waters, GCC to provide a parking update.  Clerk to copy in Gary Handley, Road Safety, Gloucestershire County Council.

One member of the public left at this juncture.

· Silt Discharge from Gloucester Docks Basin – Cllr Thomson asked Brian Smith to provide an update.  Brian Smith reported that he has been advised that this concern has been raised in Parliament by Richard Graham MP.A further reply is expected.
8) Statutory Documents
Deferred until appropriate wording regarding discussing planning applications between meetings can be obtained by the Clerk. 

9) Transparency Fund
Clerk to investigate whether an application can be made to enable internet access for the Parish Council in the Village Hall.
10) Finance
· Approve finance report


The Clerk confirmed that the cash book and bank account balance as at 31st October was £7,159.95.
· Approve payments, sign cheques and acknowledge any receipts
The following payments were authorised:
	Payee
	Amount
	Cheque No.
	Description

	HMRC
	£33.00
	466
	October PAYE

	HMRC
	£32.80
	467
	November PAYE

	D Hill
	£29.69
	468
	Clerk Expenses & Stationery
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11) Correspondence and Consultations
· Disaggregation of Housing in Service Villages – Cllr Cooley reported that the minimum number of houses required by applying first part of the disaggregation process has increased to 39 from 32.
· Funded Public Transport Connsultation Events – dates were noted

· Churchyard Maintenance – Cllr Cooley to send a letter on behalf of the Parish Council to the PCC.
· Councillor Resignation – Cllr Cole tendered his resignation letter to the Clerk taking immediate effect.  The Clerk will inform Tewkesbury Borough Council.

12) To agree MPC content for ‘The Grapevine’ newsletter

The following items were agreed:
· Planning information (Bell Cottage, Persh Farm and Rectory Farm)

· Fastershire update

· Flytipping

· Sewerage issues

· Resignation of Cllr Cole
· VAS sign

13) Date of next meeting
The next council meeting is scheduled to be held Wednesday 13th January 2016.  The Clerk will check whether this date is correct.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 21:35
Signature of Chairman upon approval of Minutes………………………………………….

Date 18th January 2016
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